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REFLECTOR

June 1, 1948

Entre Nous

Dear Editor:

Among those Sophomores who visited the New Jersey
School for the Deaf and the village for Epileptics at Skillman
were a group of eleven Juniors enrolled in the Handicapped
Curriculum of which group I am a member. No doubt you
and other members of the student body and faculty have
heard us discuss and disparage the trip. For me it was an
experience I shall remember. The details and events of the
trip are actually relatively unimportant; the vital factor is
the desperate need and depredation of these poor souls. Here
are people in the utmost extreme of helplessness, almost
begging for a little kindness . . . a little push toward that
golden ladder of success . .. just a helping hand up.

We, in the handicapped division, will in the future help
in the eduecation of speech defectives, hard of hearing and
mentally retarded. Children living under these hardships are
entitled to education keyed especially for them and, as stu-
dents, it is our obligation to receive training and become
proficient in teaching aimed for those children who attend the
public school. Obviously, the classroom teacher is unable to
devote the necessary extra time that is needed to develop the
latent talents of many of these handicapped children.

It is part of our duty here, as students in a teachers
college, if not to take actual part in such a program, to
foster its growth and expansion not only among those al-
ready in the student body, but among other groups who
might develop a constructive interest and take part in such
a program.

Ruth Weisman, Junior.
Dear Editor:

If we, as February entrants, are required to take exam-
inations which are based upon the entire year’s work, then
why are we not entitled to receive a full year’s credit if we
pass these examinations?

If this is not possible it would be only fair to give the
February freshmen special exams covering only the second
semester’s work.

Very truly yours,
Natalie Molin
Rose Klein

To the Editor:

Sometime ago I happened to be talking with several stu-
dents in the industrial arts and general elementary curriculum
when 1 got the idea for writing this letter. The question came
up as to why relationships between the F. A’s and the rest
of the school aren’t as pleasant as they might be. Here we
are at the end of the vear, and we have a feeling of antipathy
toward another part of our already small student body. It is
true, of course, that the situation is not at all serious, but
the students with whom I talked and I, myself, feel that
there should be no such feeling on the part of one group
toward another.

As I see it, there is only one way to end this unnecessary
situation, and that is by understanding one another. I think
I'm safe in assuming that we all have friends in each of the
different curriculums. We should all get together, as many
friends and 1 did, and thrash out this disagreement. As a
result we’ll have a completely united student body that under-
stands all the parts that make up its whole.

Dudley Thomas, Freshman.

Here Today, Gone

Tomorrow
by
Mimi Shapiro

Well, gee whiz! Here it is the last day of school already.
Gosh, it seems but yesterday that we first went peering
down hallways and around doorways, searching for room 20,
on our first day in a big, new school which seemed to shrink
in size and austerity as we became more at home with our
new surroundings and friends.

This year has gone so fast . .. why, just yesterday was
the Freshman Dance, and the day before, Louis Untermeyer
and Lisa Sergio were here . . . and last week was the Valen-
tine Dance . . . and just before that the Christmas Pageant!

The last day of school . . . next week exams. Oh, well

. the less said about that the better. Then a nice long
vacation. I wonder if there is such a thing as schoolsickness
like homesickness.

Here 1 am sitting in class, looking out of the window at
the sun and grass and sky, suffering from an acute case of
spring fever. Wish we could hold classes out in the Sunken
Garden . . . can’t you just picture that! ... What fun!!

My friends call me dreamer!

Exams, an Aid to
Learning?

Exam jitters have begun, but in case there are a few
students who can stop shaking in their boots long enough
to read this, here is some additional information to supple-
ment that which has been posted.

In a recent interview with Dr. Wilkins he stated: “Exams
are a part of instruction and one of the aims of these exam-
inations on a college level is to aid in inventorying material
and information. The exams are designed as an aid to
learning.”

As you know by this time, exams begin on June 2 and
will continue through June 9. The majority of the tests will
be given on June 2, 8 and 6. The individual instructors will
make up the examinations to cover the work done in class
during the year.

Something Pinned on
Students

Name pins for everyone next year! That was the motion
passed by the Student Council on May 12. A special color
will be designated for each elass, and this color will be car-
ried through until graduation. Freshmen will purchase and
wear their pins during Friendship Week in September, and
of course, upperclassmen will be expected to wear theirs.

Connoisseurs of roast weiners and toasted marshmallows
will have a field day when the fireplace in the Tudor Room
is repaired. John Wataha of the House Committee reported
that these repairs will be made next year.

As a final note at the meeting, President Robert Keller
thanked the Council for its assistance during the year, and in
return, received a well-deserved round of applause for his
excellent leadership.
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Juniors Plan Acceleration

As in the past, several Juniors plan to accelerate their
program, to cut down the length of their course from four
years to three and a half. Students who" plan to accelerate
must be in the upper three-quarters of their class. They will
begin a nine week summer course the Monday after Com-
mencement.

These students will form a special section; will student
teach in the fall and graduate in mid-term. At the time the
paper went to press, there were fourteen candidates for the
accelerated program.

It Happened Here

Mr. Downes: I hope you people realize that twins are
not born simultaneously.
Bright Student: Well, what about simonized twins?

* # *

Worried Student: Will the questions on the next test be
objective?
Mr. Downes: No, objectionable!

Atmosphere, Plus!

Up and down the hall of Newark State this past month
everyone has been looking at the display of student and
alumni work that is on exhibit, The display was set up for
the May 6 Fine Arts Conference of the New Jersey Art
Educative Association and the Alumni Association.

The work being displayed through the corridors of the
college are examples of the work done by students in, the
various art courses. The Fine Arts Department set up the
exhibit to show our visitors and students a sampling of each
course, each with a short explanation setting forth the main
point of view or value of the course.

All aspects of the exhibit have been planned by the Fine
Arts majors. Howard Ackerman was the general chairman
for the display. Committees of selection, arrangement,
writing and lettering worked together to present a unified
showing of the accomplishments of the students during the
year.

On the day of the conference, the Fine Arts majors acted
as hosts and hostesses to the guests of the College. Everyone
was invited to attend the meetings and demonstrations that
followed.

The exhibit will be left up, with some few minor changes
for the commencement exercises.

Students at Music Banquet

Ten student officers and representatives of the three
musical organizations in our college attended the Banquet
meeting of the New Jersey Federation of Music Clubs, April
30th, at the Essex House. Our Music organizations have
membership in the N.J.F.M.C., which encourages grade
school, high school, and college participation. Miss Rogers
has been state chairman of the student division for the past
three years.

Dr. Downs Honored
At T.S.T.C.

The annual Trenton State Teachers College Alumna
Award was presented to our own Dr. Martha Downs, at
Trenton, on May 8 for her outstanding contributions in the
field of education. A bronze plate with Dr. Downs’ name and
picture inscribed on it, will be kept in Kendall Hall, at Tren-
ton State, for posterity. The citation read by President
Roscoe West of Trenton S.T.C. is as follows:

Martha Downs:

Head of the department of Mathematics and director of
research at New Jersey State Teachers College at Newark.
Graduated from Trenton Normal School, and received degrees
of B.S. from Columbia University, M.A. from New York
University, and Ph.D. Has taught at Englishtown, Dover,
and Elizabeth; and at Newark since 1921. Active as a lec-
turer, national consultant, and member and officer of many
committees and organizations. Distinguished particularly for
her insight and imagination in furthering the education of
teachers through wise guidance and personnel procedures.
Brilliant scholar, inspiring teacher and administrator, tireless
and unselfish worker in many fields of human service.

Congratulations, Dr. Downs! Newark State is indeed
honored.

And We All Roared!

Those fortunate people who invested a dollar for a ticket
to Our Hearts Were Young and Gay rocked, roared, and
were generally breathless while following the hilarious ex-
ploits of Cornelia Otis Skinner and Emily Kimbrough which
was presented last night by Norms Theater Guild.

The curtain ealls were well deserved. Even Walter
Winchell sent orchids.

Kappa Delta Pi Elects

Kappa Delta Pi held its annual picnic at the home of
Mrs. Jane Plenty, at East Orange, on Tuesday, May 4.
During the business meeting, the following members were
elected to hold office for the year 1948-1949,

President, Roseanne Conroy; vice-president, Evelyn Bian-
co; treasurer, Marion Shriek; corresponding secretary, Mary
Yoerger; recording secretary, Rhoda Kirschner.

Orchids to Val

The Reflector staff wishes at this time to express their
real appreciation to Valerie Schwartz, our editor, for the fine
job she has done in leading us to publishing a good, informa-
tive paper this year.

There have been editors before, but none has had the
difficult task of taking over the wheel of the ship in mid-
stream as Valerie has done. Because of her proven ability
as a member of the Reflector staff since her freshman year,
Valerie, as Assistant Associate Editor was quite capable of
following Edith Davidson who graduated this winter.

We have found Valerie to be a wonderful person to work
for and we have done our very best to help put out a paper
of which she ecould proudly say she has been Editor-in-Chief.

At this time we wish to send her orchids for a job well
done, and in saying goodbye we wish to thank her for the
valuable example of good leadership she has shown us, so
that we may use it to good advantage next year.



